
VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

BUILDING COMMITTEE
August 20, 2014
Meeting called to order:
7:15 P.M.

Those present:
Paul Struve, Chairman
Donald Cuttill, Member

Vicky Moxley, Member
Those absent:
Larry Rice, Member

Also Present:
Noel Cummings, President

Claude Sexton, Clerk
Philip Kringlie, Trustee

Hugh Rhodes, Trustee

John O'Connell, Attorney

Melody Salerno, Comptroller

Jack Scott, Superintendent of Public Works

Tim Kovel, Building Inspector

Dan Tholotowsky, Code/Life Safety Officer

Discussion regarding business license for Hasak Cold Storage at 6800 Santa Fe Drive.  Mr. Hasak states he is currently operating in the Village of Lyons and needs more space for his expanding business.  He anticipates expansion, however, he will be renting 125,000 square feet of freezer space and currently has 20 employees and will have about 5 trucks per day.  The consensus of the Committee is to issue a business license.
Discussion regarding Transfer Tax for 4 or more housing units in one building.  Mr. Struve states that although this would appear to have been taken care of at the last Board Meeting further discussion is warranted.

Mr. Tholotowsky states that the $25 transfer tax should be increased to cover the expenses of the inspections before the sale becomes final.  Mr. Cummings states that the $25 is to notify the Village that a sale is pending and allow us to go to the building and inspect the building for structural issues, etc.
Mr. O'Connell states that whatever the amount is, the transfer tax would be recorded so that if anybody wishes to sell multi-family property in Hodgkins, the Title Company would be alerted so that, no matter what the amount is, the person selling the property would have to go before the Village.  The $25 is not anywhere near comparable to other communities who charge a transfer tax.  We are not looking for a revenue raising tax.

The legal title through the title company would not occur until they satisfy the requirements of a the Village Transfer Tax.

Mr. Struve asked what happens when we find deficiencies in the buildings.  Is the entire process stopped at that time?  Do we require a bond to cover the repairs?

Mr. O'Connell says that we need an ordinance that says before you can sell this unit you must appear before the Village Inspector.
· The Transfer Tax alerts they want to sell.

· Our ordinance would set forth certain requirements.

Mr. Kovel states that the ordinance should have wording requiring a structural engineer's approval before the sale is approved.  The building owner (seller) should bear the cost of the structural engineer's inspection.

Mr. Tholotowsky states there was a meeting with the owner on Tuesday, but he did not show up.

Mr. O'Connell states that most Transfer Tax fees are a percentage of the sale.  Perhaps that is what the Village of Hodgkins should also adopt.

Several issues were raised by the Building Inspector and the Code Enforcement Officer.  Mr. O'Connell recapped the discussion and he feels he has enough information and understanding from the Committee to draft an ordinance that gives the Village a greater impact with the issue of Multiple Unit building inspections.  In the meantime he will check the legality of the action.
Discussion regarding mobile home reuse.  Mr. Struve has contacted Mr. Evans and we do not have anything in place to regulate the mobile home in the community.  The suggestion was that the existing building codes had addressed the concerns.
Mr. Tholotowsky states the park owners get eviction notices and then re-rent the mobile homes that are sub-standard.  There are issues with the mobile homes now with units being too close together and the ingress and egress properties an inadequate.

Mr. Struve states that the situation is tantamount to being a condominium community and our current codes would not meet that standard.  We have always said that the mobile homes need to be owned by the people who live in them.  We should not vary from the established owner occupied unit.

Mr. O'Connell suggests we take advantage of Mr. Rick Camboni's expertise regarding mobile home parks and the rental/lease agreements that are used throughout the industry.  The recommendation is to contact Mr. Camboni regarding the use of leases.
The consensus of the Committee is that leases not be allowed.

Discussion regarding Salary for Building Inspector and Code/Life Safety Officer.  Mr. Struve states that Mr. Kovel has requested a salary increase from $25/hour to $30/hour with an average maximum of 12 hours per week.  Mr. Kovel states that if there were more hours in a work week then the overage would be adjusted the following week.  The following is a computation of Mr. Kovel's requested fixed monthly salary:
($30 per hour X 12 hours per week X 52 weeks)/12 months  =  $1,560/month
Mr. Tholotowsky states he is fine with the fixed $30/hour and does not wish to make any changes.

The consensus of the Committee is to modify Mr. Kovel's salary.

Adjourned:    8:30 P.M.

__________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk


